DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS
HARRISBURG AREA OFFICE
NORTHEASTERN RESIDENT OFFICE
TOBYHANNA ARMY DEPOT
BOX 48
TOBYHANNA, PA 18466-5048

November 14, 2005
Northeastern Resident Office

SUBJECT: Contract No. W912DR-04-C-0012, Flood Protection Projects, Plot & Green
Ridge Sections, Contract I, Closure Structures & MSE Walls, Scranton,
Pennsylvania

Letter No. 58 - Letter of Reference

Kalimex, Inc.
1300 Stagecoach Road
Ocean View, New Jersey 08230

To Whom It May Concern:

Kalimex is presently performing work for the Northeastern Resident Office of the
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers under the above referenced contract. This contract is one
phase of the overall construction for the City of Scranton flood protection project. The
work consists of the fabrication and installation of three roller flood gates and a
construction of a mechanically stabilized earth wall/levee at the existing Shawnee
Avenue sanitary pump station.

Kalimex has employed an excellent supervision and employee team {o manage the
construction under this contract; the results of which are very evident by the quality of
the workmanship, the attention to the accommodate the customer and the public during
construction, their ability to adjust their schedule for various conditions and complete the
work ahead of schedule. The final inspection for the referenced contract was conducted
on September 1, 2005, which is ahead of their original September 16, 2005 construction
completion date.

Should you have any questions regarding the above information or any other aspects
of the contractor’s performance, please feel free to contact my Project Engineer, Mr.
~ Alfred Zamoski at (570) 383-2934,

Sincerely,

AR Ol
James P. Moore S

Contracting Officer’s
Representative
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Ms. Liz O’Brien

Kalimex Inc.

1300 Stagecoach Road

Ocean View, NJ. 08230-1334

Dear Ms. O’Brien:

This letter is to show our appreciation for your outstanding work in conjunction with the
Hurricane Isabel repairs beginning last November 2003 for the interior renovation of Buildings
3 and 32 at Cape Hatteras, Buxton, NC; along with many contracts performed for roof repairs at
TRACEN Cape May, NJ.

You have performed excellent work for all these projects. Since you were the prime contractor,
we were assured that your involvement with managing your subcontractors would be of the
utmost importance.

The supervision, management team and quality control program contributed to the timely
completion and overall satisfaction of the Coast Guard.

Your firm consistently displayed capable project management, effective quality control and
dedication to the project. Your team worked effectively with our personnel to quickly identify
and resolve potential discrepancies.

Our thanks is extended to the diligent efforts of Ms. Liz O’Brien and Mr. Kevin O’Brien, along
with Ms. Anne O’Brien and the office staff and all the workers in the field, performing the actual
construction to make our projects successful within the very challenging time constraints.

We would further recommend Kalimex without reservation for future federal projects. Your
firm demonstrates the experience and skill to effectively and efficiently perform federal
construction contracts.
Again, Thanks for a job "Well Done"!!!
Sincerely, M
AUDREY L. O OLT
Contracting O




